
Notice of Intent to Adopt a Mitigated Negative Declaration and  
Notice of Availability of an Initial Study with Proposed Mitigated 
Negative Declaration/Environmental Assessment (IS-MND/EA) for 

the Real McCoy Fenders and Ramps Replacement Project
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PUBLIC NOTICE

WHAT’S THIS PROJECT?
The purpose of the proposed project is to restore the 
structural integrity of the fender system and upgrade 
the boat ramps and ferry deck to improve ferry boat 
accessibility across Cache Slough on State Route 84. 
The Project would replace the Real McCoy Ferry’s 
deteriorating timber fender system with a new steel 
pile fender system; replace the boat ramps with new 
concrete approach slab ramps that would 
accommodate larger vehicles, including commercial 
and emergency vehicles, and extend the ferry boat 
deck to improve vehicle access on and o� the ferry.

WHY THIS AD?
Caltrans has prepared the Draft IS-MND/EA to explain 
why the proposed project would have less than 
signi�cant impacts on the environment with 
mitigations. This public notice is to inform you that the IS-MND/EA has been prepared and will be available 
for review during a 30-day public comment period between April 29, 2022, and May 28, 2022, and that a 
virtual public meeting will be held for the project on May 17, 2022, from 5:30 pm to 7:00 pm.

WHAT IS AVAILABLE?
The Draft IS-MND/EA and other project information are available to download at the project website: 
https://dot.ca.gov/caltrans-near-me/district-4/d4-popular-links/d4-environmental-docs. Additionally, the 
document will be made available at the following locations:

Solano County Library–Rio Vista Library
44 S 2nd St, Rio Vista, CA 94571

WHERE YOU COME IN
We welcome your comments on the Draft IS-MND/EA during the 30-day public comment period from  
April 29, 2022, to May 28, 2022. Please send your comments to Skylar Nguyen via email to: 
Skylar.Nguyen@dot.ca.gov. A virtual public meeting will be held on May 17, 2022, starting at 5:30 pm 
to discuss the project. You are invited to attend the virtual public meeting via Webex.

WebEx information
Meeting ID: 2486 467 7676 | Meeting Passcode: t9fA36dXe43

Link: bit.ly/37f0381 
If you cannot attend the meeting, you can still provide comments during the 30-day public comment period 
from April 29, 2022, to May 28, 2022. Written comments concerning the project should be submitted one 
of the following ways:
 • via e-mail to Skylar.Nguyen@dot.ca.gov
 • by comment card on the project website, which can be navigated to using:
    https://dot.ca.gov/caltrans-near-me/district-4/d4-popular-links/d4-environmental-docs
 • or by mail to the address listed below.

Skylar Nguyen, Associate Environmental Planner,
Caltrans, District 4, P.O Box 23660, MS 88 | Oakland, CA 94623-0660

SUBMITTING COMMENTS
For individuals with sensory disabilities, the document can be made available in Braille, in large print, on 
audiocassette, or on computer disk by writing to the above address or email or by calling California Relay 
Service (800) 735-2929 (TTY), (800) 735-2922 (Voice), or 711.

For more information about the document or if you have comments, questions, or concerns regarding the 
proposed project, please contact Skylar Nguyen at Skylar.Nguyen@dot.ca.gov


